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I wish to voice my concerns about the air quality caused by the following and the application for 
expansion:  
 
Applicant Name: Anglo Beef Processors Ireland Unlimited Company 
 
Register Number: P0040-03 
 
I’m a home owner in Leaca Ard, Ferrybank and I’m affected by the stench at least a couple of times a 
week. It is truly awful. I have to keep my windows closed and not dry my clothes outdoors when it 
starts. This summer was particularly bad, I don’t know if this was caused by the hot weather but it 
was terrible. 
 
Thankfully I have a bit of distance between my home and the factory but I can only imagine how 
much of a nightmare this is for the people who live nearby, if the smell can reach my house. I am so 
afraid of how bad it might become if there is any expansion or increase in production. It’s shocking 
that a plant like that is allowed to operate so close to residential areas in the first place. It’s causing 
so much upset and anger in the local community.  
 
I had someone staying in my home from Canada in August and they were asking me what the smell 
was when we were trying to spend time in the back garden, it was so embarrassing. You just couldn’t 
enjoy sitting outside when the factory is doing whatever it does to generate the smell. 
 
I have seen photos that others have shared of animal parts found out on the street near the school. 
How is this allowed to happen?  
 
It can ruin trying to go for walks in the local area also because the air is so unbearable.  
 
Kind regards  
Anon. 

Submission S010598           Page 2 of 2


